

TOWN OF WARNER

PO Box 265 Warner, New Hampshire 03278

Office of the Selectmen

7 Telephone (603) 456-2298

May 12, 1993

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Harte R.D. #2, Box 620 Contoocook, NH 03229

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Harte:

At our meeting of 11 May 1993, we discussed the current situation we have with the road and with your partially finished garage. We have done some investigating and we cannot find any evidence that Diamond Lane was ever anything more than a right-of-way to the cottages on the pond. We therefore, have concluded that your garage does not have to meet any set-back requirement from the road as the road on your property can be any place you want it to be.

By the same token, we have concluded that we are not authorized to do any maintenance or plowing on the road. In discussing this position with some of the other people living on your side of the pond, we were convinced that they do not want the town to maintain or plow the road.

We trust this position is satisfactory to you. We will be issuing your building permit by separate correspondence.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

J.D. Colcord-Chairman Carther-Lynn Bean Ralph C. Kemper

RY:

JDC:wep

CC: M/M McManus M/M Allen LIBER / XEARCIS SOME OF THE PEOPLE DO NOT WANT THE TOWA OPIAIONS CHARTED of the Town with
ASKED TO PLOW the ROAD. TO DO SO the
ROAD NEEDED TO BE RECONSTRUCTED SO TOWN
TRUCKS COULD TRAVEL OR THE ROAD!